SAFE SANCTUARY POLICY 
Kemble Memorial United Methodist Church 

October 2017
Because Kemble Memorial United Methodist Church is a community of faith and a safe haven, we adopt this Safe Sanctuary Policy which applies to, and is to be followed by, all persons, church-operated programs and ministries dealing with children, youth (under age 18) and vulnerable adults. 

1. Criminal background checks at the church’s expense and internal screening are required of all persons age 18 and older involved in children, youth and vulnerable adult programs and ministries.

2. Any person involved in transporting children, youth and vulnerable adults is required to have the Child Protection Plus background check, which includes a driver history. 

3. Safe Sanctuary training must be completed by all persons 18 and older who are involved in children, youth and vulnerable adult activities. These persons must be re-certified every three (3) years. Training can be done either online with preapproved extenuating circumstances or at a Safe Sanctuary workshop at the church’s expense.
4. Every adult working with children, youth and vulnerable adults must be a church member, with the exception of those involved in PTO, outside organizations and hired staff. 
5. Two (2) adult youth group leaders must be at least five (5) years older than the oldest youth.
6. A floater/hall monitor 18 or over must be present in the Sunday School at all times when in session. Additional floaters/hall monitors will be utilized when needed. Floaters/hall monitors are required to have background checks and screening as described in no. 1 of this Policy.
7. There must be two (2) adults 18 or older in each room where children, youth and vulnerable adults are present. In instances where only one (1) adult is able to be present in the room, the door must remain open at all times and a floater/hall monitor 18 or over must be utilized to monitor those rooms more frequently.
8. Under no circumstances is one (1) child/youth under the age of 18 or vulnerable adult to be alone in a room with one (1) adult. 
9. If counseling involving children, youth and vulnerable adults is performed in the church buildings, the door to the room must be left open and a second adult must be present. 
10. Under no circumstances will a child age 12 or younger be allowed to leave a room unsupervised. 
11. A designated responsible person for children up to and including the 6 th grade school year must sign their child/children in and out of any church activity. 
12. An unobstructed view must be provided into all rooms where children, youth and vulnerable adults are present.

13. All Sunday School rooms must be locked when they are not in use. 
14. All outside doors must be locked or monitored when children, youth and vulnerable adults are present in the building. 
15. During church services, all outside doors must be locked, except the front south door. 
16. In accordance with existing church policy, the inside back door must be locked at all times and entering persons buzzed in, except before and after church services. 
17. Other than during church services, only authorized persons will be admitted to the church buildings in compliance with Safe Sanctuary security measures. 
18. The church buildings must be monitored by an authorized person during both church services to assure that no one is wandering the buildings. 
19. A church member shall be authorized to monitor Safe Sanctuary procedures to ensure adherence to all aspects of the Safe Sanctuary Policy. 
20. Outside organizations (the Step Team) and PTO must adhere to our church policies and our Safe Sanctuary Policy. 
21. Outside organizations must annually provide a Certificate of Insurance in order to use the church facilities. 
22. Transportation and sleeping arrangements for activities conducted beyond the church buildings must be in accordance with the guidelines in the 2008 Safe Sanctuary handbook. 
23. If an incident of abuse or neglect should occur, or is suspected, it should be reported immediately to the child abuse hotline, 800-422-4453, by the person who witnessed or suspects the abuse. That person should also notify the Pastor, who must immediately report it to the District Superintendent. The District Superintendent will instruct the Pastor as to how to proceed and report to the media.
24. The Children’s Church Director, and/or the Facilitator of the Safe Sanctuary committee must provide and discuss this policy with all persons 18 and older involved in children, youth and vulnerable adult activities. 
25. The Safe Sanctuary Policy must be reviewed annually by the Safe Sanctuary Committee and the Safe Sanctuary Co-Chairs will provide revisions to all leaders participating in ministries involving children, youth and vulnerable adults. 
26. Parents must complete and submit updated enrollment forms annually
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